





January 30<sup>th</sup>, 2023

Brandon Metzler Clerk of the Legislature State Capitol P.O. Box 94604 Lincoln, NE 68509-4604

Dear Mr. Metzler:

Pursuant to Neb. Rev. Stat. §4-113, the Department of Agriculture is submitting this report to the Governor and the Legislature. This report is for the calendar year 2022 and is concerning the number of applications for benefits received by the Department and the number of applications rejected due to the applicant not being a U.S. citizen, in compliance with Neb. Rev. Stat. §§4-108 et seq.

Applications received: 49,000

Applications rejected: 0

Sherry Vinton

Sincerely,

NEBRASKA DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE

Sherry Vinton

Director